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A successful fashion show and lots of Santas 



Name the Santas 

(including the front cover) 

No prizes, just a challenge 

to see if you can spot the 

Rotarians behind the 

beards. 

And no, I donôt 

know who they are 

either. 



Bobôs Bulletin 
 

It was nice to have a rest over Christmas after a very busy lead 
up and I hope everyone feels suitably refreshed.  In October I 
was very pleased to induct Pam as another new younger 
member and Iôm sure we all hope this trend continues.  
 
November brought another successful fashion show in which 
our own Rotarian models looked as professional as ever. The 
event raised Ã750 for a local charity, Action for Sick Children.   
December saw us active on three fronts, Woodford, The Santa 
Float and Santaôs grotto. The use of non-Rotarians to help at 
Woodford proved very effective and helped us raise Ã2,000 for 
Signpost for Carers. The Santa Float was as popular as ever 
with the families of young children and is a wonderful 
community event. The money raised continues to increase and 
Iôm sure all the collecting groups were very pleased with Ã450 
that they received. The Santa Float involves a lot of work 
starting with packing the goody bags, organising the collecting 
groups and the rota and giving out the collecting tins and clean 
beards for Santa every night not to mention walking the streets, 
but it is well worth it. I would particularly like to thank Maggie for 
all her hard work.  
 
Our fund raising continues to increase and we can also be 
proud of our memberôs donations to Rotary Foundation. In 
December we received a certificate of appreciation from The 
Rotary Foundation as we gave an average of over $100 per 
person in 2015-2016.  Presidentôs Drinks always makes a good 
start to the year and I hope everyone enjoyed it as much as Sue 
and I did. 
 
We can all look forward to Presidentôs Night in March and I 
hope as many people as possible will join us at the National 
Conference in April which will take place in Manchester. 
 
Bob 



Committees  2nd November 2016 
 
Today I face a challenge: how to make a bulletin report of a 

committee night interesting and entertaining? Now I don't want 

to be called a quitter but experience has led me to believe that 

there are some challenges that it is best to walk away from and 

this is one of them. 

So, everything proceeded as normal: we met in the bar, went 

through to the dining room where President Bob read a grace, 

there was the usual jostling for position in the meal queue and 

the usual meal choices. Vida read out the 'sick, lame and lazy' 

roll, with the only absentee who was anywhere exotic being 

Denise, who was billed as being in Australia... except she was-

n't and appeared resplendent after the meal. After dinner the 

Ways and Means and Community Service committees went into 

huddles whilst the rest milled around for a bit. Then came the 

reports... 

There were no new members and no money in the charity 

account - nothing interesting there. Ways and Means had good 

news and bad. The first bit of bad news concerned the Fashion 

Show, where, despite Maggie's best efforts, ticket sales were 

poor and, barring a last minute dash, it was likely we weren't go-

ing to cover costs and would have to cancel. The second bit 

was that our float and Santa are not wanted at the 'Light up 

Bramhall' celebrations this year. The good is that possibly we 

can take the float to Bramall Hall as they are not doing a Santa 

and that the slots for our Christmas activities have almost all   

been filled. There didn't appear to be anything else of interest 

after that (although I may have dozed off and missed some-

thing). Anyway, Bob called proceedings to a commendably early 

close with the usual toast to 'Rotary and Peas the World over'. 

 
John T 



The Fashion Show 9th November 

Right up to the previous Friday, there were doubts that there 

would be enough attendees to make this worth running but, as 

always, a late surge and arrivals on the night meant that we 

were once again packed out. 

Ian once more did a superb job of keeping things running whilst 

members Maggie, Kate and Denise modelled so expertly that 

youôd think it was their day job. 

Great prizes from many Bramhall shops boosted Vidaôs raffle 

income whilst Peter and Julia sold Christmas cards and Billy 

Bow books. 

Modiste, SOS and What Lyes Beneath showed their lovely 

wares and it was all sponsored by Clarins. The recipient of the 

eveningôs earnings is Action for Sick Children. 

Many others were involved but greatest thanks go to Maggie for 

the organisation. 



Four weary travellers went to RC Winchesterôs meeting on Mon-
day night and had a great reception from them. The chap on the 
left is John Wilkinson, Sueôs contact in the club, and who put us 
up for the night, and the Prezzie is Fiona Whitehouse, who has 
cochlear implants and is a very impressive president! We hope 
that the trip will lead to some combined Rotary efforts in Ugan-
da, particularly the setting up of a local Jaipur Limb Centre. 
Harry 

And from Sue 

Bob and I, along with Harry & Maggie, set off to attend a meet-

ing at the Rotary Club of Winchester on November 14. Harry 

agreed to drive us all in his posh car so we did not complain! 

Rotarian John Wilkinson and his wife Myra generously provided 

us with accommodation in their lovely cottage in Shawford just 

outside of the main town. On arrival John kindly gave us a most 

interesting tour of Winchester and Harry took lots of brill photos, 

especially of the stunning Winchester Cathedral. 

Winchester is the largest club in the area, with a diverse mem-
bership of over 90. Such diversity requires a range of meetings 



to suit individual needs; breakfasts, lunches and dinners and 
members come to any or all of these.  They are involved in sever-
al youth-focused Rotary projects, community activities in-
clude reminiscence coffee mornings for those living with dementia 
and their carers and a Stroke Club. Members also organize social 
events such as an annual party for local senior citizens.  Their 
major annual fundraising events are the Clarendon Marathon and 
a swimathon. During the Rotary year 2015-16 their fundraising 
totalled over Ã30,000.  In addition the RC of Winchester has an 
environmental team and internationally they have been actively 
involved in óBooks for Schoolsô charity and improving medical fa-
cilities at Kagando Hospital both in Uganda, and in the provision 
of an Ultra Sound Scanner for Yei Hospital in South Sudan.  They 
are twinned with clubs in Germany and France and each year in 
rotation they get together with these clubs.  The RC of Winches-
ter is also involved in helping to support a proposal to set up the 
Rotary Jaipur Limb Project. This particular proposal, which is at a 
very early stage, is to establish a workshop in Kagondo Hospital.   

We were all warmly welcomed to their meeting which started 

promptly at 7.30 pm with a meal, followed by business, a break 

then presentations. The main one that evening was by Rotarian 

Kordo Saeed, Consultant Microbiologist from North Winchester 

Hospital Trust, talking about the interesting "things" that people 

bring back from holiday. Kordo, an Iraqi-Kurd, is a member of the 

Winchester Club and is also a double polio victim who is doing 

much to raise interest and funds for End Polio Now. His talk was 

horribly fascinating and we were shown slides with all manner of 

ódisgustingô ailments and pests that travelers can sometimes un-

wittingly bring home!   

Meeting with John and Myra Wilkinson, and hearing about the ex-

cellent work with which they have both been involved in Kasese 

and Kagando Hospital, was very useful and has certainly motivat-

ed us to explore the possibilities of organising a B&W trip to 

Uganda! 

Sue 

http://www.educationuganda.org/


Owl Therapy 16th Nov 

 
Sue reported that she and Bob, Harry and Maggie were well re-
ceived on their visit to King Arthur's home town, Winchester Ro-
tary  They have an impressive membership of 90 with approx 50
-60 members attending the meetings. Mutual interest in projects 
in Uganda was discussed as well as superiority (by B&W Rota-
ry)in purple bulb planting. 
 
At tonight's meeting it was noted that there was a good turnout 
as we had extra guests and 2  Presidents 
(safety in numbers?) as Tricia (President) from 
Poynton Rotary joined us for the evening. 
 
Anita from Hack Back then proceeded to deliv-
er a very informative and inspirational talk on 
the work she does using "Owl Therapy". 
Having trained as a psychologist she incorpo-
rates her two owls - Murray and Mango - to 
help people with a range of problems and is-
sues who appear unresponsive to current ther-
apies. 
Among her clients are people with mental health issues, sub-
stance misuse, vulnerable women who have been abused, can-
cer patients, young children who has been abused, patients in 
hospices, disabled adults, elderly and homeless people. 
Working together with Birds of Prey (Cheshire Falconry) these 
birds help achieve  results with people where other methods fail. 
The owls are specially trained and working with them help cli-
ents build up trust and a sense of purpose/raising confidence 
and self esteem. 

There is involvement with Runcorn 
Rotary for a cross generational 
project. Rotary Members go into 
schools  and read to the children 
from the owl story books about 
Murray and Mango. And email has 
gone out to see if this is something 
we might get involved in. 



We were introduced to Murray (a burrowing owl - on account of 
the fact that he burrows..........) A more appropriate name might 
be Murray -  a very noisy owl ..... 
Mango - a Barn Owl - was silent by  comparison. Both owls had 
their late night supper at Rotary and we were rewarded by an 
impromptu aeronautical display as they flew between our tables 
and nearly mistook a couple of the nice hairdos as their landing 
strip! 
 
Anita provided us with lots of interesting facts about her owls 
One of note is that they are social climbers as like to mix with 
the high and mighty. (Mayors and other dignitaries) 
Anita is passionate about using "Owl therapy" as she sees such 
positive results . It suffers from underfunding and needs greater 
exposure to be recognised as a viable alternative therapy. 
The evening ended with a vote of thanks to Anita and the usual 
toasts. 
 
Scribed by Denise  



This is what 6500 units of chocolate looks like and it is sitting in 
my front room and has been packed into gift bags ready for dis-
tribution by Santa. 
Our local Sainsbury's manager, Toby has worked his socks off 
for the last few days, personally collecting all the offer bags left 
over from Halloween from all the local stores to get us the best 
possible value for our money. Having decided that to get togeth-
er the number of sweets I asked for he would have to include 
some normal priced bags, he found that if he put them through 
his till they still came up at the offer price (about half as much). 
Not only that , he knocked off a further Ã20 as a gift from his 
store, so I think he has really done us proud. 
 
Maggie 



Bramhall High School 30th November  
 
Keen to meet and hear from the new Head teacher of Bramhall 
High School, Rotary members, spouses and guests turned up in 
impressive numbers and were welcomed and given a few brief 
notices which will be detailed in separate emails as necessary: 
 
Gill requested meal choices, guest names and payment for the 
BWRC Christmas meal (see Gill's email from 18th November) 
Date:   Friday 16

th
 December   7pm for 7.45pm  

Venue:   Bramhall Park Golf Club.  Manor Road. Bramhall 
Price :  Ã25 pp ï 3 course meal plus coffee. 
 
Brian requested members contact him re: tickets for a perfor-
mance of On Golden Pond by Ernest Thompson at CHADS the-
atre on Friday 27th January.  
 
Maggie thanked members and their spouses who transformed 
the Hill's living room by bagging 6000 items of chocolate for 
Santa to share with small visitors to his sleigh. Please help add 
leaflets this afternoon / evening (Thursday 1st December) if you 
are available. 
 
In his capacity as Treasurer, Michael encouraged members to 
voluntarily donate Ã20 in lieu of sending each other Christmas 
cards. Ã500 raised from individual charity donations from mem-
bers  will enable BWRC to claim Gift Aid on Ã5000.  
 
After a hearty meal and coffee, we welcomed Lynne Fox who 
was appointed Head teacher at Bramhall High School in April 
2016. 
Lynne spoke about the importance she 
placed on knowing the local community 
and maintaining a high profile in order to 
be approachable and supportive. Lynne 
explained her passion and ambition for 
local pupils to gain success and that she 
was keen to be re-inspected by OFSTED 
following the 'Requires Improvement' label 



the school received two years before her appointment. 
Formerly a PE teacher in Manchester with a passion for hockey, 
Lynne became a Head teacher in Wigan for four years and then 
an Executive Head teacher in which she was able to share her 
leadership skills with other schools. 
Now at Bramhall High, Lynne offered a few anecdotes of how 
high expectations are currently reinforced and support is given 
to her committed, gifted staff and to each pupil. 
A lively Q & A session (with reference to EBaccs, Progress 8 
scores, funding inequities and other educational jargon) was fol-
lowed by warm applause and thanks expressed to our evening's 
Speaker by President Bob. 
We look forward to forging closer links with the school; a web-
link of regional and national Rotary Youth competitions will be 
emailed to Lynne. 
 
Bob reminded members that next Wednesday is a Committee 
night but the next BWRC Council meeting would follow in Janu-
ary due to festive Rotary commitments. 
 
Though this wasn't mentioned at the meeting, Ian highlighted 
via email a great Facebook message: 
 

 
GOOD LUCK TO ALL IN RAISING LOTS OF MONEY FOR 
STOCKPORT SIGNPOST FOR CARERS (and other local chari-
ties) AND SPREADING CHRISTMAS CHEER. 
 
Andrew 



From TôTinterweb 

 
Jo Marie

 Thank you so 

much for visiting our 

road. The children get 

so excited
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Nicola Brooks 
Thankyou, Thankyou, 
Thankyou. Waited a 
long time to see Santa on 
our road!! Merry Christ-

mas.   

Vicki Holt

 Yes thank 

you. It's the best 

day of the year!
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Gill Roberts 

Thank 

you. We saw you 

last night but our 

photos haven't 

turned out g

reat. The 

kids loved it and we 

were all super im-

pressed. Thank you 

again.
  

 Seraphina
 

Congratulations and well done 

to all those wonderful people 

who have made it possible for 

us all to enjoy your float 

- look 

forward to it every year and 

Merry Christmas.

  

Walthew House for 
Deaf and 
BlindCongratulations 
and thank you for your 
support once again 
this year!  

https://www.facebook.com/joanne.holland.370?fref=ufi&rc=p
https://www.facebook.com/joanne.holland.370?fref=ufi&rc=p
https://www.facebook.com/daniella.hudson.9?fref=ufi&rc=p
https://www.facebook.com/jane.dewhurst?fref=ufi&rc=p
https://www.facebook.com/nicola.brooks.507
https://www.facebook.com/vicki.holt.353?fref=ufi&rc=p
https://www.streetlife.com/p/ENOBV/?eid=f961b34b-80ba-40ec-87df-db110bf887c2&utm_source=immediate&uid=3dsofor4a4t8
https://www.streetlife.com/p/ENOBV/?eid=f961b34b-80ba-40ec-87df-db110bf887c2&utm_source=immediate&uid=3dsofor4a4t8
https://www.facebook.com/WalthewHouse/?rc=p
https://www.facebook.com/WalthewHouse/?rc=p
https://www.facebook.com/WalthewHouse/?rc=p


This year 
 
The float 
It went out for 15 nights and collected Ã7,521 (last year 
14/Ã7425) 
 
Woodford 
We collected on 10 days and raised Ã2.404 (last year 7/
Ã1402) 
 
Other 
We collected Ã208 at Bramall Hall and Ã274 at the Vil-
lage square Grottos (last year Ã203 at Light Up Bram-
hall, Ã176 at Barclays and Ã347 Grottos) 
 
Overall Christmas collections 
In total this year we collected Ã10,406 (last year 
Ã9,554) 
 
In addition we received Ã2,000 sponsorship for the float 
which will pay for the sweets and give us a "kitty" of at 
least Ã1,000 for future float refurbishment or repairs or 
improvements.  
 
Well done everyone!! 
Cheers 
Michael 
 



 
      Ref:       VJ/GB/Donations 
       Date:  12

th
 December 2016 

Dear Sir/Madam 
 
I would like to thank the members of the Bramhall and Woodford Rotary Club 
for their very kind donation of Ã750.00 and for holding the fashion show in aid 
of Action for Sick Children; your support towards Action for Sick Children is 
sincerely appreciated. 
 
Each year Action for Sick Children continues to advance its mission of ensur-
ing that healthcare in the UK meets the unique needs of all children and 
young people and their families. With over 50 yearsô experience, Action for 
Sick Children campaigns on all aspects of healthcare, whether in hospital in 
the community or at home and from national policies to individual family cas-
es.  

With the help of supporters such as you we will continue to see improve-
ments in the standards of childrenôs healthcare and help us to implement 
new campaigns and appeals for the future. 

Thank you once again for your very generous donation and for supporting 
Action for Sick Children. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Kind regards, 

 
VALERIE J JACKSON 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE 
 

Action for Sick Children 
10 Ravenoak Road, 

Cheadle Hulme, Stockport 
SK8 7DL 

0161 486 6788 
val.jackson@actionforsickchildren.org   
www.actionforsickchildren.org.uk 

 

 

ACTION FOR SICK CHILDREN 
A leading UK childrenõs healthcare charity 

Reg. Charity No: 296295 

 



News from Uganda 
 
I was so pleased to receive the following email from the head of 
Lhuhwahw Village, Uganda.  You may remember a few years 
ago we sent money to Kasese RC to help support this very poor 
village to become more self sufficient.  When Bob & I and David 
went out to Uganda in February 2013 we visited them and were 
treated as honoured guests and they were very grateful for our 
help and using the money appropriate. I was delighted to hear 
they are still benefitting from our input!  
 
Sue 
 
Dear sue, 
Happy Christmas and prosperous new year 2017 to you and 
your family and all Rotarians at BRAM HALL AND WOOD 
FORD UK. 

We appreciate very much 
your zeal to assist our 
project in Lhuhwahwa 
community. The organi-
zation is moving forward 
the following photos rep-
resent some of the activi-
ties like these six women 
have also completed tai-
loring making a total num-
ber of 40 women in 
Lhuhwahwa 

community  who have got training from our project. Pigs were 
bought from profits of clothes. 
 
We are requesting you to continue praying for us. 
May God bless you all 
 
Yours truly 
 
Masereka Stephen 



 

Wonderful photos from 

Lhuhwahwa 



Committees 4th Jan 
 
18 happy souls turned up for the first meeting of 2017, to be 
joined after the meal by John Sykes. After lots of hugging, kiss-
ing and shaking of hands to the words ñHappy New Yearò, we 
sat down to the normal excellent food.   Peter had placed wine 
on the tables to celebrate his son getting a CBE for services to 
childcare.  
We also celebrated our lovely waitress, Claireôs, birthday slightly 
to her embarrassment. 
 
After the meal and coffee John Sykes conducted an admirably 
brief EGM at which the 2017-2018 officers and VP were elect-
ed.  They are: David Rose as president, Steve Litttlewood as 
Vice, John Sykes as secretary and Michael as treasurer. 
 
The committees reported as follows. 
 
Secretary NTR. 
 
Treasurer : Both the general and charity accounts have about 
Ã2,000 of available funds. Reminder re Xmas card donations. 
 
Ways and Means: The use of volunteers at Woodford was a 
success. Collections at the precinct and Bramall Hall were OK 
and raised our profile. The Santa machine could be used in, for 
example, the precinct but should not be used at Woodford. The 
Santa stops worked but were possibly over popular. We need 
more ñtrainedò team leaders for the float. For the Duck Race we 
can only collect on two mid-week days at Handforth Dean (9/11 
May). We are awaiting replies from Notcutts and Co-op at 
Dairyground Rd. We have asked HIMOR if, in the event of a 
shop being empty, we can use it to promote the Duck 
Race.  Opinions were sought re a Spring fashion show, possibly 
another lunch time with meal one. 
 
Community Service: The blind run will restart at end of Janu-
ary.  Signpost for Carers are coming next week to give us a talk 
and receive their cheque. Andrew will visit the local heat of 



Just to say TWO BIG THANK YOUs, firstly to all those who 

came to Walthew House this afternoon and blitzed the stuffing, 

and secondly to those who risked trench foot on Saturday morn-

ing to plant another 6,000 bulbs in the park. I think it is quite 

astounding that in three sessions (well three and a little bit real-

ly) we have managed to plant 16,000 bulbs which will give a 

great show come the spring. 

Iôm still in discussions about the plaque which will have our 

name and that of the Friends of BH+P on it but that will be sort-

ed before the flowers emerge. 

 

Well done everyone! 

 

Harry  

Youth Speaks (14/2) to prepare for us entering a team later. 
 
International: Our loan via Lend With Care is working well with 
money coming back which we can later reinvest.  The village 
project in Uganda is proving a great success with profits made 
from using the sewing machine we gave being used to buy pigs 
and so on.  Sue and Harry are plotting in secret from their part-
ners to elope to Uganda (I may have slightly misunderstood this 
bit!) 
 
Communication: No Ian, no report 
 
Social: Chads is 2/3rds sold out. Tickets will be ready soon. 
 
The End 
 
Michael 



From Kate Puc at Francis House to Ian 
 
Good News Ian  
We have had the money from Barclays 
Bank and the amount was Ã1251.00 
It has just come in. 
So that makes the grand total for the 
Duck Race 2016 éDrum 
Rolléééééééé. an incredible 
Ã13,251.00 0- thank you so so so much 
again. 
As Uren has now left who shall I send the thank you too? 
I hope you are feeling much better. 
All the very best 
Kate x 
 
Ianôs reply 
 
Thanks Kate for letting us know. This is really good news. It is 
just a great pity though that it has taken such a long time to get 
sorted. 
Please do not worry about sending a note of thanks to Barclays. 
We know there is a new manager in place now and one of our 
members will be establishing contact in the coming week to in-
vestigate the possibility of future support. 
May I, on behalf of the Bramhall & Woodford Rotary Club, thank 
you for your support and forebearance and wish you well with 
your future fundraising efforts. 
Best regards, 
Ian Dobson 
Bramhall and Woodford Rotary Club 
 
And again from Kate: 
Thank you Ian for those kind words. 
It has been lovely working with you and the members of the 
Bramhall and Woodford Rotary Club. 
I hope your future fundraising goes well and the duck race this 
year.  
I hope that we may work together again sometime in the future 



and that you keep Francis House in the back of your mind 
and if you canôt think of which charity to support you know we 
would only be too glad to hear from you. 
Many many thanks for your support. 
All the very best for 2017 
Kate x 
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